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WESTPAC SETTLES AUTO FINANCE CLASS ACTION 
 
The Westpac Group has agreed to settle the class action relating to flex commissions paid to 
auto dealers from 1 March 2013 to 31 October 2018, without any admission of liability.  
 
The settlement is for $130m which was largely provided for as at 31 December 2024 and 
included in Westpac’s 1Q25 Update. The settlement remains subject to Court approval.  
 
The proceedings were filed in July 2020 against Westpac Banking Corporation and St.George 
Finance Limited with similar class actions brought against other auto finance lenders.  
 
Westpac has not paid such flex commissions since 2018. In 2022, Westpac also ceased 
providing new lending through its dealer introduced auto finance business following a divestment.  
 
This settlement concludes the last Royal Commission related litigation for the Westpac Group.  
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